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August 7, 2025 
 
Greetings Students and Families, 
 

As we prepare for a safe and welcoming school year, we want to remind families and students 

that KCAPA has a strict NO CELL PHONE POLICY. 

Cell phones are not permitted during the school day unless they are secured in a Yondr 

Pouch. Please note: 

● Staff members will not hold cell phones or other prohibited devices for students. 

● Yondr Pouches are available for purchase in the school store for $30 each. 

● Students are responsible for bringing their pouch to and from school daily. 

● Loaner pouches are not available and pouches may not be shared with anyone, 

including relatives. 

● Upon entry each day, pouches will be checked for tampering. If a pouch cannot close 

properly, it will be confiscated, and a replacement must be purchased. No exceptions. 

Per School District of Philadelphia policy, other electronic devices (such as personal laptops, 

tablets, etc.) are also not permitted. 

 KCAPA and the School District of Philadelphia are not responsible for lost, stolen, or 

damaged electronic devices. 

We appreciate your cooperation in helping us maintain a focused, distraction-free learning 

environment for all students. 

Ms. Saniyyah Mapson  
Climate Manager 

Mr. Jermaine Thompson  
                     Climate Manager 
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